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Some Dates for your Diaries

Wednesday 15th Aug
We are having a meeting at the Ocean Park, Brewers Fayre Pub, East Moors Industrial Estate, Cardiff, CF24 5JT 

This meeting is to discuss ideas for future projects. All welcome, please let us know if you are attending
Friday 7th December, Lights of Love Service
This is the date of our annual Lights of Love service, once again at St.Saviours Church, Splott, Cardiff. More details nearer the time

Masons Memory Miles
In my opinion - losing a child, regardless of gestation or age, has to be the most devastating thing you’ll ever experience in your lifetime. When such tragedy happens, some choose to suffer in silence, others find Sands.

When I lost Mason in July 2011, at 40 weeks +5 days - my world fell apart in a split second. I felt so lost and like I was the only one who had ever experienced such devastation. I had such wonderfully supportive family and friends but still felt like nobody really understood what I was going through. 

A few weeks later, going through my hospital bag, I came across the Sands leaflets I had been given and decided to join the online forum. Each time I went on there, I would sit for hours reading other peoples stories and sob my heart out, but finally I realised I wasn’t on my own.

It wasn’t until December that year, after an awful Christmas that I should have spent with my son, I decided to attend a Sands support meeting. It was a very last minute decision, but I got directions and drove down straight from work. Sitting outside in the car park I began to cry, I not knowing why, but I managed to get myself together and go in. I was greeted by Heatherjane, befriender of Cardiff & Newport Sands - who I’d soon learn, is one of the kindest and funny Angel Mum I have ever had the pleasure of meeting. At the monthly support meetings, I feel like I’m in a place where in truly belong. 

After that very first meeting, I knew that I wanted to raise money for Sands, to help fund research and to help support my local Sands group. All of my friends at work (Fusion Spa at Bryn Meadows Golf Hotel & Spa) had offered to help and I soon came up with the idea of Mason’s Memory Miles - A sponsored walk in Memory of my own little Angel. Wanting to link my event to such an amazing charity, I decided the theme would be 17 - based on the Why 17 Campaign. So, Mason’s Memory Miles became a 17 mile walk, from Bryn Meadows to Mason’s place of rest in Christchurch Cemetery, Newport. 17 lovely ladies, made up of my closest friends and family, walked in memory of 17 angel babies on the 17th May. 

I really threw myself into the event, designing t-shirts, setting up a Just Giving page, making tutus and personalised messages from each baby’s parents, which were to be released with a balloon at the cemetery.

On the day the weather was perfect, not too warm and perfectly dry. We all set off at 10.30am (half an hour behind schedule), all in good spirits and the miles were passing by in no time at all. We passed through Ynysddu, Cwmfelinfach, Wattsville, Crosskeys, Risca, Highcross, St Woolos, Pill, Maindee, Beechwood, up through Beechwood Park (anyone who knows that park will appreciate it was an extremely difficult climb approaching the 16 mile point) and along Christchurch Road to our finish point. Receiving many beeps of support along the way. Arriving at the Cemetery 4.50pm, was completely overwhelming, we even had a little welcoming committee made up of family and other Angel Parents. It was such an amazing experience and I was extremely proud that I had actually made it happen. The aches and pains the following week were definitely worth it ( . 

Along with money donated from an organised Barn Dance and a Gym based 17 mile Challenge at Fusion Spa - Mason’s Memory Miles made a grand total of £5’410, exceeding my expectations by a very long way (my original target was £1’000). I’m already thinking about what we could do next year and I couldn’t think of a more worthy cause than Sands, I don’t know what I would have done without them. I would like to say a massive thank you to everybody involved with the event and everyone who supported us along the way, making my first ever charity event such a huge success. Also a very sincere thank you to Heatherjane, Dave, Claire & all the wonderful people I’ve meet though Sands, for supporting me when I needed it the most.
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Written by Sam Boyes
Thank You
As you all know, we solely rely on fundraising and donations to be able to carry out all the work we do. If it wasn’t for these, parents would miss out on memory boxes, UHW and the Royal Gwent wouldn’t have bereavement suites or cold cots......you get the picture. 

Since the last newsletter we have had donations from:
Miss R Hockey, in memory of Jessica Hancock
Inner Wheel Club, Pontllanfraith
Thank You to everyone who has donated money to us, it isn’t only appreciated by us, but also the parents who’s journey you have made that little bit easier.
Charity Fun Day

On Monday 4th June Suzanne and Billy Walsh held a charity fun day at the Ship & Pilot pub in Pill, Newport in the memory of their grandson Mason Boyes-White for S.A.N.D.S....Here Billy writes:
We were all up bright and early to make start, the first hour was more like the Krypton Factor trying to erect two marquees and a gazebo, luckily Anthony Sesevic was on hand as he is the expert at these things. We all had one eye on the overcast sky and one on the clock, we were praying for it not to rain and Mason did his bit by keeping the dark clouds at bay. By this time our bbq was set up with the infamous Evans brothers with cooking utensils in hand ready to go so thanks Neil, Steve, Phil & Chris for a great job well done. Our cake stall was full of wonderfully baked cakes, brownies and other nicies made by Shane & Rhian in the famous words of Mr. Kipling they were exceedingly good cakes. Also thanks to Bob Oakley for constructing the stocks and his son Rhys for manning it for the entire day with the idea of letting family and friends pelt each other in the stocks rather than the volunteers from the pub which was a great relief to some. Great job done by Bethan, Nicola and Amy selling the raffle tickets thank you for using your charms and grace on the crowd that turned up. A huge thanks goes to SKINFLINT a local covers band who are very popular on the S.Wales circuit they gave up their time to play at the event totally free of charge, I know how much they charge and I am eternally grateful. Thank you boys, if anyone needs a band for any occasion give Skinflint a call you will not be disappointed (tel Paul 07742750442).. Thanks Rachael for the handling of the bucking bronco, surfboard  simulator tickets also the outside bar, watching people surfing away to the beach boys was a great laugh thanks to Lee (Mason's dad) for getting involved in almost everything and almost breaking my ribs on the bucking bronco ....sorry it finished as early as it did. Thanks to everyone that sold tickets away from the pub at work and family and friends, we keep the biggest thanks to those that supported us by coming, all the tickets bought the donations by friends that couldn’t make it this day has inspired us all to do more for a great cause.  We raised £680 after deductions which we will put together with money raised from our next event which will be on 27th August Pill carnival day with a rockabilly band and a lot more prize,                         thank you everyone... Suzanne & Billy x
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A Butterfly
A butterfly lights beside us like a sunbeam
And for a brief moment its glory
and beauty belong to our world
But then it flies again
And though we wish it could have stayed...
We feel lucky to have seen it.

Author Unknown
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The Butterfly Room
On the 27th May Cardiff & Newport Sands officially opened the Butterfly Room on ward B4 of the Royal Gwent Hospital. The room will hopefully bring a bit of comfort to parents at a sad time. The room has a double bed to enable the dad to stay, a TV/DVD player, and a few homely comforts with tea/coffee making facilities and an en suite shower room so you don’t have to venture out of the room too much. We are hoping to add a settee in the near future. Anyone who has lost their baby at the Royal Gwent will know this room is a vast improvement on the room used previously. We would like to thank Luann for making some beautiful framed butterfly pictures for the room, to Carolyn for making and donating the Butterfly Room plaque which is now placed on the room door, and to everyone else involved in the buying and putting together of the furniture including Heatherjane, Dave, Sally-Ann, Phil, Gwyn, Claire and Anne.
Along with the opening of the room we also handed over a cold cot, the first one for the hospital. The cold cot will allow parents to spend that little bit longer with their baby. 

All of this was funded by the 2011 Seren Roberts Memorial Golf Tournament which was organised by Gwyn Roberts in memory of his daughter. 
We would also like to thank the staff of Ward B4 and of the maternity department for helping us get this room for us to use (that was a bit of a struggle but we got there in the end!),for supplying tea and coffee while we were making up the furniture, and for doing refreshments for the opening, along with a lovely cake all covered in little butterflies. 
Annual Memorial Service at Thornhill Crematorium, Cardiff
The Annual June Service at Thornhill hosted by Bereavement Services took place on the 24th June. As usual the event was really well attended and as well as being able to write a card for your baby to pin on the butterfly wall, you also were able to place a pebble in memory of your baby in the Ilex Garden. The harpist and singer gave a lovely feeling to the service, giving people time to reflect on their feelings, and all three poems were stunning and thought provoking.
The weather let us down a little bit and we did have some showers, meaning not everyone came down to the new baby area where the new seating area, which is part funded and designed by Cardiff & Newport Sands, has now been completed and was blessed by the team from the Chaplaincy.
Refreshments were provided after the service, giving people a chance to 
mingle and chat.
Thank you to all the staff at Cardiff Council Bereavement Services for everything they did to organise the service, yet again the service was just perfect and very much appreciated.








Heatherjane Coombs
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We Remember
Aug  –  Nov
August
     4th Aug 2011

     Sky Lynch 
    14th Aug

              Sam
  22nd Aug 2008
     Seren Morgan Davies
  22nd Aug 2011       
     Morgan Self
September
                  3rd Sept 2004 

    Xander Dangerfield Coombs
  3rd Sept 2009             Freddie Cornelius
            6th Sept 1995
       Deborah Anne Ratcliffe
                  6th Sept 2003               Lucia Rose Kilshaw
   17th Sept 2006             Grace Madison Bird
        20th Sept 2006             Alex Christine Lambert
 21st Sept 2006             William Sutherley
                27th Sept 2006               Katy Jones
October
       9th Oct 1997 

   Bethan Victoria Cook
18th Oct – 24th Oct 2006               Molly Frances Jones
                26th Oct 2002                Megan Smyth
               31st Oct 2010
     Cole Raymond Gallagher-Huntley
November
5th Nov 2005

     Seren Roberts
 8th Nov 2008                  Lucy Annabelle Ingram
 8th Nov 2008                  Kai Patrick Lewis Crowley
                 27th Nov 2008                  Lewys Christopher Bailey
December

3rd Dec 2009

      Maisey & Oliver Rees

6th Dec 2009
               Ethan Rhys Bignell
25th Dec 2010 – 27th Dec 2010        Ellie Jean Walsh-Burton
31st Dec 2005                  Joseph Allsopp




Welcome


We hope that this newsletter will provide you information on who we are, what we do and what we are up to. If you have any ideas, news, articles etc that you would like us to place in the newsletter please e-mail Claire at


 cardiffsands_newsletter@hotmail.co.uk





The newsletter is issued every four months so the next issue will be in December, if you do have any news, articles, fundraising events, stories or poems that you would like to be added please e-mail the above address before November 16th. Previous issues of the newsletter can be found on � HYPERLINK "http://www.cardiff-sands.co.uk" �www.cardiff-sands.co.uk� 





Who are we?


Cardiff & Newport Sands support group is for anyone who has been affected by the loss of a baby, be that late miscarriage, termination for an abnormality, stillbirth or neonatal loss.


We hold a monthly support meeting at St.David’s Hospital,


Cowbridge Road East, Canton, Cardiff, CF11 9XB. They are held on the last Thursday of every month, 7-9pm. Free parking is available.


The meetings are very informal, you can say as much or as little as you want. It is basically for people to share their experiences and feelings with others who have gone through similar and understand.


For more information go to � HYPERLINK "http://www.cardiff-sands.co.uk" ��www.cardiff-sands.co.uk�





We also now run a next pregnancy support group, it’s held the same time as the usual support group but in a separate room





We have a befriender phone number in case anyone just needs someone to talk to. For the befriender number please call Sands on


 020 74367940, or e-mail head office at support@uk-sands.org











Asda Nominate a Cause





For those of you that shop at Asda may know that they have been running for a few months now a nominate a cause event. This is where each individual Asda store chooses three local causes or charities to be nominated then when you spend money in store you get given green coins. In the entrance then there are three boxes, one for each charity, and you put your green coins in the box of the charity you would like to be chosen. For the winning charity Asda will donate money through a charitable contribution. We are currently up for nomination at Asda in Pontprennau so if you shop there please use your green coins to vote for us.
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Contacting National Sands


SANDS NATIONAL HELPLINE: 020 7436 5881


The Helpline is open 9.30am - 5.30pm, Monday – Friday


Tuesday and Thursday 6 - 10pm


The Helpline team are there to listen and give support. They can advise you about finding local help, whether from a SANDS group or other counselling services, and have information about other relevant support organisations.


SANDS HEAD OFFICE: 020 7436 7940


The Office is open 10am – 5pm, Monday - Friday


The office admin line is there for a broad range of enquiries relating to stillbirth and neonatal deaths.


WRITE TO:


28 Portland Place,�London, �W1B 1LY.


E-MAIL:


For the helpline support mail: � HYPERLINK "mailto:helpline@uk-sands.org%20" �helpline@uk-sands.org ��For all general enquiries mail: � HYPERLINK "mailto:support@uk-sands.org" �support@uk-sands.org��For fundraising issues mail: � HYPERLINK "mailto:fundraising@uk-sands.org" �fundraising@uk-sands.org�


SEND A FAX:


020 7436 3715


WEB SITE:


http://www.uk-sands.org/











The Seren Roberts Memorial Trophy


Golf Tournament & Evening Dinner





June 29th saw Peterstone Lakes Golf club near Cardiff host the 2nd Annual Seren Roberts Memorial Trophy golf tournament, organised by one of our dads Gwyn Roberts with the support of Cardiff and Newport SANDS. Last year’s inaugural competition was a huge success, raising over £4,000 for SANDS, so Gwyn, who organised the event in memory of his daughter Seren -  still born in November 2005  - decide to make it an annual event.





This year’s event proved just as successful.  Over 50 golfers joined in the competition.  Luckily, the weather held clear for most of the day, which led to some terrific scores.


The individual event was won by Neil Whelpton on 41 points (Stableford), whilst the team prize went to MJFS Ltd Finance, who amassed an outstanding 95 points (best 2 stableford scores per hole).





The prize fund gathered for the day, which included a raffle and charity auction was tremendous.  Highlights included a golf bag donated by PING as the nearest the pin prize, and 4 ball voucher for the Old Course at St. Pierre for the Longest Drive winner.  Auctions lots which were all donated included a signed Liverpool FC shirt which went under the hammer for £300, and a signed Welsh Rugby Union shirt which matched that amount. A Further highlight of the event was the golf trick shot show from Kevin Carpenter of KCGolfshow.com.  His dazzling array of trick shots with oversized clubs, whilst balancing on a unicycle or a gym ball was a truly incredible sight to behold – and also a touch mesmerising as most of his shots could easily have been in with a chance in the longest drive competitions!





Gwyn, and all at Cardiff and Newport SANDS would like to thank everyone who took part in/ donated to, or in any way supported the event, and helped make it once again a huge success. Preparations have already begun for the 2013 event.  If you would be interested in joining next year, or would like any more information on the day or the work, then please email Gwyn at �HYPERLINK "mailto:golf@cardiff-sands.co.uk"�golf@cardiff-sands.co.uk�, or visit our website


										


Gwyn Roberts
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